

### PLEASE READ 6 IMPORTANT INFORMATION ITEMS BELOW.

### **CLASSES BEGIN AUGUST 11**

### 1.CLASS PREFERENCES

We are looking forward to a wonderful 2025-26 dance year!

If you've not confirmed your class day/time preference for

Preschool/Kinder/1st grade

or

Class preferences 2nd - Apprentice levels - Ballet, Jazz-Contemporary and Tap please do so by clicking Red link below then click "Class Schedule"

# LCD Docs (godaddysites.com)

then let us know your preference with a text to 678-468-9092 or email to LCD@LSPARTS.ORG

#### 2.COMMUNICATION

Find all current dance information 24/7 on "Dance Docs,"

a convenient pdf document bank.

You can access "Dance Docs" from this link or

by going to LSPARTS.ORG

- -Click on "Dance" button
- -Click on "Dance Docs" button

We will email LCD newsletters and special information throughout the year so please make sure to tell us if your email address changes or if you're not receiving emails. We can add as many email addresses as you like to our bulk mail system.

All general information, handbook, calendar, performance information, current schedules, newsletters, etc. will be conveniently available on

LCD Docs (godaddysites.com)

We ask that everyone sign up for REMIND messages so that we can provide time sensitive announcements and reminders. REMIND will be our most efficient method for quick communications such as an inclement weather closure.

- 1) Text to this number 81010
- 2) Type designated code below in the body of the text, press send, and you're joined

Preschool ages 3-4 @lcdpre

K/1st Grade @lcdk

2nd/3rd Grade @lcd2n

4th/5th Grade @lcd4

Apprentice @lcdap

Jr/Sr @lcdJr

We'll also send brief announcements and rehearsal reminders via text messaging

#### 3. ARIVAL/DEPARTURE/SAFETY

For the SAFETY of everyone at LSPA, please have dancers of all ages wear a COVER UP over dancewear to and from the building....a dress, shorts, T shirt, leggings, etc. Dance shoes should NOT be worn in the parking lot. Please have your dancer wear street shoes outside.

Please be alert and aware of your surroundings when entering and exiting the building even in daylight hours.

### For Preschool and Kindergarten Parents/Guardians -

You are encouraged to bring young dancers in to use the restroom before class. We will always take young dancers to the restroom as needed but going before class with a parent helps us maximize class time. Parents may drop off their young dancers in the lobby with a staff member or walk their dancer to their classroom door at class time.

We respectfully request that parents and guardians do not come in the classrooms. This will allow our littlest dancers to get to know and trust their teachers, focus on directions and become comfortable in

their dance studio environment. You're welcome to see dancers on our closed circuit TV and we'll announce a parent watch day later in the fall. Bear in mind, it sometimes takes a few weeks for little dancers to learn our class flow, the many formations and spatial directions we use and behaviors we need from everyone to stay safe and have fun.

# **Building Entry/Door Keypad Code**

All children 3rd grade and under should be accompanied into the building. You may park your car and enter through our LCD lobby door or side parking lot door. 4th grade and older may be dropped off at the side door carpool line. Please do not stop the flow of traffic on Bull Street to let your dancer out as this is very dangerous. Please do not drop off your young dancer more than 10 minutes before their class starts. Please encourage all dancers to use the restroom before classes. Thank you for picking up your child promptly after classes. A four digit keypad door code will be changed periodically during the year for safety. Please only share this code with family, friends or sitters who may be picking up dancers. See Miss Sharon at the Dance Desk if you need to confirm the current door code.

### **4.REGISTRATION, TUITION AND FEES**

If you've not turned in a 25-26 registration form, please do so ASAP in the LSPA office or online here...

# **Registration - LSPA**

Tuition is due at or before your dancer's first class. The LSPA office is open 10am-4pm Mon-Thu. You may pay via Auto Pay, in person with cash/check/credit card or pay by credit card over the phone

706-882-9909. Monthly tuition is due on the 1st and late on the 10th of each month.

### **Auto Pay = Worry Free Tuition Payments = No Late Fees**

You may sign up for Auto Pay on a credit card of your choice. With this convenient payment option, you don't have to worry about paying tuition or incurring late fees.

PLEASE NOTE... For your safety, a new auto pay form must be completed each year. Please complete a new auto pay form at the dance desk or in LSPA office if you've not already.

Recital Costume Fees will appear on your August statement but if you need to spread these payments over a few months, just let Mindy Snyder, LSPA Financial Specialist, know and she'll be glad to work with you.

706-882-9909 or msnyder@lsparts.org

We need to order costumes extra early to ensure best prices, availability and prompt arrival. Don't worry, well add a bit extra to all measurements to allow for dancer growth. Preschool, Kindergarten and 1st Grade will have one purchased costume. 2nd Grade and older will have one purchased costume and if dancers take more than one class, we will work hard to provide rental costumes for a minimal rental fee

#### 5. FREE TRIAL CLASS OPTION / BRING A FRIEND

We invite those that haven't registered to try a Free Trial Class during the first few weeks of our new year. And if registered students are considering adding a class, please be our guest in any class you are considering! The best way to decide is to give the class a try during the first few weeks of classes. LCD offers classes in Ballet, Jazz, Tap and Contemporary Modern. Please let us know if you'd like to try out a new dance style or if you have a friend/sibling who is thinking about dancing....we'll be glad to arrange a free trial class.

If you have siblings or friends who would like to sign up for classes, we still have spaces available

### **6. NEW LCD T-SHIRTS**

New LCD 25-26 T-Shirts for dancers and parents may be ordered in the dance lobby until Thu, Aug 14 at 6pm. Shirts are available in sizes Youth 2-4 through Adult XXL. See photo below



If you have any questions please contact us.

Email - LCD@LSPARTS.ORG

Studio phone - 706-882-9439

Text 678-468-9092

Looking forward to a wonderful year of dance!

Miss Amy and The LCD Staff